
ANNUAL REPORT 

INSPIRING 
TRANSFORMATION



LETTER FROM LEADERSHIP

Dear Colleagues and Friends,

“Inspiring transformation” is deeply rooted in Reading Hospital Foundation’s mission. Our 
programs have served as catalysts of positive change, bringing advancements in health care 
and empowering providers and patients to work together to improve health and well-being. 

Integral to our success has been the constant support of volunteers and donations from 
individuals and businesses in our community. We are grateful for every contribution, small  
and large. 

In this report, you will learn about how the donations from our supporters are transforming lives 
in our community. Among the generous donors this year are Jim and Deborah Radwanski’s, 
whose gift helped to create the James Radwanski & Deborah St. Clair Radwanski Pediatric 
Emergency Department; Barbara Bradley, who contributed in honor of her late husband, John, 
to the Reading Hospital Rehabilitation at Wyomissing’s Therapeutic Healing Garden; and Ezzat 
Hanna, MD, whose generosity established the Hanna Center for Primary Care Research.

You will also read about some of Reading Hospital’s amazing caregivers; the Foundation’s grant 
program, which has awarded $1.6 million, to 50 recipients in four years, and realize the impact 
made by more than 394 donors in the last fiscal year.

We are immensely grateful for the generosity of our donors. Thank you for your continued 
support; you are our inspiration!

Sincerely,

Katherine E. Thornton, President		  Jeff Rush, Chairman
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Donors, like James and 
Deborah Radwanski, are 
pivotal to creating positive 
change in our community. 
The Pediatric Emergency 
Department at Reading 
Hospital gives families a 
comforting, personalized 
setting where they can receive 
exceptional pediatric care in 
emergent situations. 
	 Katherine E. Thornton, President,

Reading Hospital Foundation

The James and Deborah St. Clair Radwanski, PhD 
Pediatric Emergency Department
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PROVIDING FAMILIES WITH CHILD-CENTERED CARE 
CLOSE TO HOME

Deborah and James Radwanski know first-
hand the stress that families feel when 
they have a child in need of emergent or 
special care. With a daughter who was 
born prematurely and cared for in Reading 
Hospital’s NICU and a son who needed 
emergency treatment for a broken jaw at 
young age, they understand the fears and 
sense of helplessness.

Those experiences inspired them to  
support causes that benefit children in the 
Berks County community, including the new 
Pediatric Emergency Department at  
Reading Hospital.

“We welcomed the opportunity to contribute 
to bringing pediatric ER services to Reading. 
When we needed emergency services for our 
son, Jamesson, we had to transport him to  
the Children’s Hospital of Philadelphia  
for the special care he required. Being far 
away from our home and support system 
during that time was difficult,” explained 
James Radwanski.

We were excited to support 
a cause that would provide a 
less anxious, more convenient 
experience for other families.

Bearing their name, the James Radwanski 
and Deborah St. Clair Radwanski Pediatric 
Emergency Department stands as an 
example of the couple’s dedication to 
helping children and their families. Thanks 
to the Radwanskis’ generous donation and 
contributions from other donors, Reading 
Hospital’s Pediatric Emergency Department 
opened on February 5, 2019. 

The department offers a child-centered 
approach to emergency care—close to 
home. Children receive care from highly 
experienced pediatric physicians, specialists, 
nurses, and physician assistants.  

The 16-bed, dedicated space for pediatric 
emergency patients is equipped with private 
consultation rooms, child-specific medical 
technology, and specialized equipment for 
the care of children with autism or other 
special needs. The space also features a 
family-friendly waiting room and its own 
specialized “triage” area, while they await 
treatment, children enjoy a carefully designed 
play area—complete with interactive screens, 
games, and a virtual fish tank. Free Wi-Fi 
access and cell phone charging stations 
ensure parents stay connected with friends 
and family.

According to Christopher Valente, MD, Chief, 
Section of Pediatric Emergency Medicine, 

 The new space sets the tone 
for patients and their families. 
The goal of the department is to 
instill confidence, offer comfort... 
to provide a calming experience 
during what can often be a very 
stressful time.

The significant and generous contribution 
from the Radwanski’s made the Pediatric 
Emergency Department a reality.  
Valente said this is just the first phase of 
developing a more robust pediatric care 
continuum that allows complex cases to be 
treated at Reading Hospital.

“Children are our future, and thousands of 
children will benefit from this new emergency 
department,” said Deborah Radwanski, 
whose other family-focused contributions to 
the community include service as Chairperson 
for the March of Dimes and volunteering with 
the United Way. “We have always believed 
in giving back. We hope others will see the 
impact it makes and feel inspired to do their 
part. No contribution is too small to make a 
positive difference.”



Inspiring Innovation

LEGACY WALL MAKES READING HOSPITAL’S  
150-YEAR HISTORY AN INTERACTIVE EXPERIENCE
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Reading Hospital Foundation commemorated Reading Hospital’s 150th Anniversary 
with a Legacy Wall dedicated to the organization’s rich and important history. 

What started as the “Reading Dispensary,” on January 27, 1868, in a rented location 
downtown, has grown to become the centerpiece of healthcare for Berks County. 
Today, Reading Hospital is nationally recognized as the flagship hospital of Tower 
Health and a leader in advanced health care.

Throughout 2018, the hospital held many activities to celebrate its anniversary, 
culminating in the grand unveiling of its Legacy Wall on December 5.

The Legacy Wall showcases Reading Hospital’s history and its important role 
in elevating medicine through education and innovation. It also includes a 
commemorative painting that was commissioned for the anniversary milestone,  
and a dedicated area recognizing the generous donors who helped make this 
exhibition possible.

EXPANDING EDUCATION AND ENHANCING PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT
Reading Hospital has a rich history of nursing in Berks County. Its dedication to empowering nurses to learn, grow, and 
demonstrate professional excellence is evident—Reading Hospital is one of only 500 hospitals in the world  
to achieve Magnet® recognition, a designation that reflects the highest standards of nursing. 

To continue in this pursuit of excellence, Reading Hospital Foundation is establishing a Nursing Excellence Fund to expand 
learning opportunities for nurses. The fund will enhance recruitment and retention of professional nurses, increase career and 
educational opportunities, and support research.

Rosemary Wurster, Vice President of Nursing Operations, Analytics and Finance at Reading Hospital, believes nursing excellence  
is about being on the leading edge of patient care and maximizing performance to benefit the community.

The fund will broaden our reach and create a wider range of education options.  
It will keep Reading Hospital nurses at the forefront of their field. 

According to Wurster, the goal is to enhance skills and advance knowledge in support of providing the best possible care to our 
community. The Nursing Excellence Fund will help Reading Hospital nurses expand their research, the results of which will improve 
processes and positively impact patient care at Reading and throughout the region. “This fund will enable us to perform studies, 
gather and organize data to support our findings, and then share that information with other health systems.”

If you’d like more information on the Nursing Excellence Fund, contact Melissa Karas, Reading Hospital Foundation  
at Melissa.Karas@towerhealth.org or 484-628-8666.

The forward-thinking 
approach that 
was present from 
Reading Hospital’s 
very start remains 
our driving force for 
transformation. Our 
hospital will continue 
to evolve to serve the 
community’s ever- 
changing needs.

Bill Jennings, President
and Chief Executive Officer, 
Reading Hospital

Inspiring Healing

THERAPEUTIC HEALING GARDEN AT  
READING HOSPITAL REHABILITATION AT  
WYOMISSING OPENS IN SPRING 2020

Reading Hospital Rehabilitation at Wyomissing offers 
highly specialized, compassionate care to patients 
recovering from a debilitating injury or illness. These 
patients are often in rehabilitation for weeks at a time, 
working steadily to regain their strength so they can get 
back to their daily life as safely as possible. But while 
patients in the rehabilitation hospital make tremendous 
progress physically, they also have to tackle the mental 
challenges associated with being in the hospital, away 
from family and their usual comforts.

When Barbara Bradley’s husband, John, was a patient 
at Rehabilitation Hospital in 2014, he faced the same 
challenges. But, one small act made a big difference for 
him. During the course of his treatment, one of John’s 
physical therapists learned that he loved to play golf, so 
the therapist brought in golf clubs and took John to a 
grassy area to hit a few balls. “It was uplifting for him,” 
shared Bradley. “It took his mind off of his illness and 
made him feel ‘normal’ for a while.”

Now, thanks to Bradley and 70 other donors, more 
patients will have an opportunity to enjoy the uplifting 
benefits of nature during their rehabilitation.

On June 28, Reading Hospital Foundation held a 
groundbreaking ceremony for a new Therapeutic 
Healing Garden at Reading Hospital Rehabilitation 
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at Wyomissing, a project inspired by John Bradley. 
The Therapeutic Healing Garden, which will open 
in the spring, will feature a 1,500 square-foot 
patio, two walking trails, a water feature with a 
pergola, and – of course – a putting green. Trees, 
shrubs, and perennials will enhance the serene 
landscape, providing, a place for both relaxation, and 
rehabilitation in a genuine outdoor setting, better 
preparing patients for navigating life after they leave 
the facility.  

Among the generous donors were The Friends of 
Reading Hospital, who contributed $50,000 to help 
fund the project. According to Mary Ellen Batman, 
former President for The Friends and a personal 
donor to the Healing Garden, “It’s important to 
support efforts to enhance the patient experience. 
Providing an area for both physical and mental health 
will give patients another option for healing.”

“We appreciate the community support that has  
made this possible,” said Kelley Crozier, MD, MBA, 
FAAPMR, and Chair of the Department of Physical 
Medicine and Rehabilitation. 

Reading Hospital is dedicated to being 
there for people when they need us 
most. This Healing Garden will be a 
lovely addition for our patients as they 
work toward their goals of becoming 
well again.    Kelley Crozier, MD, MBA, FAAPMR



Grant Programs

PATIENT-CENTERED REIKI THERAPY 
PILOT PROGRAM 
On July 30, 2019, Reading Hospital began a grant-funded 
pilot program that is bringing the traditional healing 
modality of Reiki to oncology and joint-replacement 
patients. Reiki, a non-invasive, energy-based treatment 
focuses on facilitating a person’s own healing response 
to help them deal physically, mentally, and spiritually with 
their medical challenges.

Through the pilot program, patients may choose Reiki 
as a complementary modality along with conventional 
forms of treatment. A registered nurse with a Reiki Master 
certificate, Nancy Krouse, performs the Reiki sessions, 
which last between 20-40 minutes, directly in the  
patient’s room. 

According to Krouse,  The goals are to help 
patients decrease anxiety and stress 
prior to surgery, control pain and 
reduce use of pain medication,  
promote relaxation and better  
quality of sleep, and increase their 
overall sense of well-being.

The pilot program will be in effect for one year on two 
units at Reading Hospital. Once complete, it will be 
evaluated and determined if Reiki therapy shall be 
continued as a standard complementary integrative 
medicine practice on all nursing units. 

If you’d like more information on the Grant Programs, contact Katherine Thornton, President, Reading Hospital Foundation  
at Katherine.Thornton@towerhealth.org or 484-628-2243.
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Jean Myers’ husband, Carl, was a patient at  
Reading Hospital’s McGlinn Cancer Institute,  
where he received treatment for multiple myeloma,  
a blood cancer affecting plasma cells. Sadly, unrelated to 
his cancer, Carl passed away four years ago. Jean shared 
this about their experience at the McGlinn  
Cancer Institute:

Inspiring Caregivers

If you’d like more information on how to Honor a Caregiver, contact Cameron Martin, Reading Hospital Foundation 
at Cameron.Martin@towerhealth.org or 484-628-5126.
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HONOR YOUR CAREGIVER
Healthcare is about more than medical procedures; it is about an individual’s overall health and well-being, and how 
providers and other caregivers nurture health through genuine care and unwavering compassion. That’s why Reading 
Hospital is deeply committed to delivering high-quality, compassionate care at every opportunity. You can see, countless 
examples of that sentiment being lived out within our walls, day after day.

These stories that follow are from people who were so moved by their experience with Reading Hospital, and its staff 
members’ dedication to providing exemplary service, that they felt compelled to share them – and honor their amazing 
work with a generous contribution to the Reading Hospital Foundation.

Gail and Dyke Sassaman’s grandsons, now 5- and 
10-years-old, were both born prematurely and spent 
time in the Reading Hospital NICU. Because of their 
exceptional experience with the staff, they have been 
donating to the hospital in honor of the NICU team  
ever since.

TICK-BORNE BABESIOSIS  
RESEARCH STUDY
Babesiosis, a disease spread by the ticks also to blame 
for Lyme disease, was virtually unheard of 10 years ago. 
Today, Reading Hospital is seeing an increasing number 
of cases. “The bacterial infection, characterized by flu-
like symptoms, can be life-threatening in some patients,” 
explained infectious disease specialist Debra Powell, MD.

The current diagnostic test for babesiosis takes time 
and specialized training to read. The infection’s recent 
rise in prevalence has created a growing need for faster, 
more reliable testing. “Reading Hospital’s lab has the 
expertise, but not all labs do. Last year, there were 33 
babesiosis cases reported; 21 of those were diagnosed  
at Reading Hospital.” 

Through a Reading Hospital Foundation grant, Reading 
Hospital joined Penn State College of Medicine in 
a collaborative research study to learn more about 
babesiosis and explore how to diagnose it faster.

The grant supported Phase 1 of the study, which  
ended in September and consisted of a clinical study of 
eight cases. According to Powell,  

Additional phases  
of research will be 
needed to develop 
a rapid bedside 
test for a quicker 
diagnosis. The 
initial phase of  
the study, funded 
by the grant, has 
laid the foundation 
for the important 
work ahead.

We applaud our Reading Hospital staff for 
not only tending to the medical needs of our 
patients, but also for genuinely caring about 
the individuals they treat. 

Katherine E. Thornton, President, Reading Hospital Foundation

The nurses were fantastic to our family. 
They always allowed us to see our 
grandsons, and they did fun things to 
make a difficult situation less harrowing. 
It was a worrisome time, but the team 
made it a bit lighter and helped by 
keeping us informed. We were amazed at 
the great care the boys received. Our son 
and daughter-in-law felt the same thing. 
The special attention and neat stuff (like 
dressing up the babies for Halloween or 
in Phillies attire when the time was right) 
they did brought normalcy during a 
stressful time. We are very grateful to the 
NICU team.

We received excellent care from 
everyone, including Carl’s doctor, Erik 
Rupard, MD. He took his time with us 
and explained everything. Dr. Rupard 
and the team were very caring and 
helpful. It was Carl’s and my desire to 
contribute to benefit the good work of 
the McGlinn Cancer Institute then, and 
it remains my desire now to continue 
to support their efforts.
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Financials

2%

4%

5%

13%

55%

26%

Capital  
$1,413,337.87

Reading Hospital Foundation - Donor Impact-
Fiscal Year 2018 (July 1, 2018 - June 30, 2019) 

Restricted  
$662,510.56

Education and Research 
$338,076.38

Programs and Services 
$85,507.61

Unrestricted 
$49,265.55

Inspiring Physicians

FOCUSED FUNDING TO IMPROVE COMMUNITY HEALTH AND QUALITY OF LIFE 

WAYS TO GIVE

Ezzat Hanna, M.D., moved to Reading after completing 
medical school in Cairo 38 years ago and began 
practicing family medicine. He didn’t know anyone  
in Berks County, but the community and Reading 
Hospital welcomed him with open arms. It has been his 
dream to give back to the community that so warmly 
embraced him. Today, Hanna is fulfilling that dream by 
supporting the efforts of other Reading Hospital family 
medicine physicians through the Hanna Center for 
Primary Care Research. 

Initiated by Dr. Hanna’s personal contribution, the 
Hanna Center will fund research that aims to improve 
the health and quality of life of our patients, as well 
as reduce health disparities and address the social 
determinants of health.

 “Research possibilities include studies on smoking, 
diabetes, and better ways to provide care to the 
underserved. I hope family physicians see this research 
fund as an opportunity to give back to  
their community.”

Proposed studies will be evaluated and approved 
by the Center’s Advisory Board. When a research 
project is approved, the physician(s) will conduct 
the study, share their conclusions, and ultimately 

There are many ways you can make a difference at Reading Hospital and help us continue providing the 
Berks County region with the highest quality care.

321As a non-profit, we benefit from  
the charitable resources  
of our community, including our 
physicians, staff, and grateful 
patients. Your gift is tax-deductable.

You can also visit our website 
to make a donation online and 
learn more about ways to give, 
including donations for the 
Reading Hospital School of Health 
Sciences scholarship funds for 
nursing students: http://reading.
towerhealth.org/foundation/
donate-now/

We invite you to contact us and 
explore the impact your gift could 
have on the hospital. For more 
information, please contact  the 
Foundation Office by phone 
at 484-628-2243 or email at 
RHFoundation@towerhealth.org.
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see their recommendations 
implemented by Reading 
Hospital’s group of family 
medicine doctors.

Family medicine physicians 
are at the center of patient 
care. “They are the first to take 
care of a patient and often 
generations of a patient’s 
family,“explained Hanna.

 This fund will give 
Reading Hospital 
primary care doctors 

a way to learn more about how issues 
affect their patients and to collaborate 
with their peers on how to provide the  
best care possible.

If you’d like more information on The Hanna Center for 
Primary Care Research or making a gift, contact Katherine 
Thornton, President, Reading Hospital Foundation at 
Katherine.Thornton@towerhealth.org or 484-628-2243.



Donor Recognition

$1,000,000 +
Jim Radwanski and Deborah 
St. Clair Radwanski, PhD

$100,000 to $499,999 
Dr. Ezzat Hanna
Mr. Sergei and Mrs. Linda Szortyka

$50,000 to $99,999
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Kraras
Mr. and Mrs. Marlin Miller, Jr.
The Estate of Jack R. Roland
Dr. and Mrs. Larry Rotenberg

$25,000 to $49,999
Russell S. Bickel, Jr. Family Fund 
of Berks County Community  
Foundation/Mr. and  
Mrs. Robert Swoyer

The Estate of Samuel F. Blatt
Mr. John Mazzo
Reading Hospital Medical Staff

$10,000 to $24,999 
Alumni Association of the Reading
Hospital School of Nursing

Dr. Charles Barbera and 
Dr. Mary Barbera

Ms. Mary Ellen Batman
Berkshire Charitable Foundation
Ms. Barbara Bradley
The Children’s Clinic of Wyomissing
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Ehst
Epic
Quaker Maid Meats
Security Guards, Inc. /Mr. and Mrs.
Guido Pichini

Mr. and Mrs. David Thun

$5,000 to $9,999
Anonymous (2)
AAA Reading-Berks
Althouse Foundation
Dr. Amir Behnam
Berks County Tuberculosis Society
Dr. and Mrs. Moiz Carim
Dr. and Mrs. John Casey
Diamond Credit Union

Intellicentrics, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. William Jennings
Penn National Gaming Foundation
Mr. Milton Ripple
Mr. Carl Seidl
Mr. and Mrs. John P. Weidenhammer
Dr. Mark Woodland
Attorney C. Thomas and 
Mrs. Dianne Work

$2,500 to $4,999
County of Berks
The Estate of Eleanore O. Dower
Mr. and Mrs. Victor Hammel
Mrs. Barbara Kline
Mrs. Eileen LePage
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Palmer
Mr. Ronald Schwartzkopf

$1,000 to $2,499
Alvernia University
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Barbey
Blue Mountain Foundation
Mr. James Boscov
Mr. Roy Brennan
The Brynn Lee Feather Fund of Berks
County Community Foundation

Dr. Kelley Crozier and Reverend 
Mark Christy

Mr. and Mrs. William Davidson
Dr. John Derderian
Mr. James Elliker
Ms. Devera Glazer-Schoenberg
Ms. Nancy Hemmerich
Dr. and Mrs. Stephen Longenecker
Mrs. Jean Myers
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Myers
Mrs. Anne Overly-Moll and 
Mr. Thomas Moll

Dr. Robert Pegues
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Pruitt
Mr. and Mrs. Karen Rightmire
Mr. Michael Schlechter
Mr. and Mrs. R. Scott Schoener
The Friends of Reading Hospital
Mr. and Mrs. William Thornton, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Weik
Ms. Helene Zintak

LESS THAN $1,000
Anonymous (33)
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Adams III
Ms. Theresa Adams
AFP Berks Regional Chapter
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Ahern
Dr. George Ainsworth and 
Dr. Janice Starsnic

Al-Anon Alcoholism Treatment 
Program

Mr. Peter Albohn and 
Ms. Diane Nausester

Mr. and Mrs. Terry Altschuler
Ms. Donna Angelo
Ms. Rachael Assemes-Keller
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Aten, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Azzolina
Dr. and Mrs. Kurt Bamberger
Mr. William Bartle
Mr. and Mrs. David Becker
Mr. and Mrs. John Beem
Ms. Andrea Bensusan
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas Bentz
BerkCo Properties
Mr. Todd Berkis
Mr. Robert Biese
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Blackwell
Ms. Neyda Blum
Drs. Jaylaine Ghoubrial and 
Michael Bohrn

Mr. John Bokansky
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Bolinger
Mr. Joseph Bonnette
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Bosshard
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Bowersox
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Boyer
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Brannick
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Breneman
Ms. Amy Brown
Ms. Mary Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Bruce, Jr.
Mr. Michael Buono
Ms. Kelly Burkman
Mr. and Mrs. Albert Butko
Mr. and Mrs. Mauro Cammarano
Ms. Robin Cavallo
Mr. Norman Chester
Children’s Health Center
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Christman

We would like to recognize and sincerely thank the following donors for 
contributions received during Fiscal Year 2019 (July 1, 2018 - June 30, 2019).
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Circadia by Dr. Pugliese
Mr. and Mrs. Curt Clifford
Ms. Lynne Close
Ms. Faith Clouser
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Cohn
Ms. Stacey Cole
Mr. and Mrs. William Combs
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Corbett
Ms. Emily Cox
Ms. Lynn Cronomiz
Dr. and Mrs. Theodore Dando
Mr. and Mrs. Gary DeAcosta
Mr. and Mrs. Gene Deisher
Mr. and Mrs. Michael DePaul, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. James Derr
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore DiPietro
Ms. Susan Ditchey
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Donahue
Ms. Mary Drummond
Ms. Sandra Duddy
Mr. and Mrs. William Eaken
Dr. Thomas Ebersole
Mr. and Mrs. J. Paul Eisenhuth
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Erschen
Ms. Susan Evans
Ms. Elisa Ewald
Dr. and Mrs. Edward Fallon
Mr. and Mrs. Morris Fansler
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Fecera
Mr. and Mrs. J. Kitridge Fegley
Mr. Thomas Filer
Dr. and Mrs. Marc Filstein
First Energy Service Company
Mr. and Mrs. John Fischer
Mrs. Melissa Flannery
Mr. Patric Fox
Ms. Nan Frankl
Ms. Suzanne Freney
Ms. Erica Frymoyer
Ms. Doreen Fura
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Gentry
Geonetric
Dr. Jaylaine Ghoubrial
Giant
Mr. and Mrs. John Gillis
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Goldberg
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Good
Mr. and Mrs. Scot Griesemer
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Griesemer
Dr. and Mrs. John Gruber
Ms. Kelly Gyomber
Mr. and Mrs. Todd Haas

Mr. and Mrs. Ty Haas
Ms. Shirley Hahn
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Hatt
Ms. Nan Haver
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Henry
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Hey
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Hibshman
Mr. Jay Hiester
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Hill
Mr. and Mrs. Sidney Hill
Mr. Jeffrey Himmelberger
Ms. Carolyn Hoffman and 
Ms. Christine Motley

Mr. and Mrs. J. Russell Hoke
Mr. and Mrs. Kerry Holzman
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Horner
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Hoyer
Dr. and Mrs. Raymond Hubbard
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Hughes
Dr. Laura Hunter and Mr. John Hunter
Mr. David Ingram
Ms. Lovic Ingram
Inhome Oxygen and Medical 
Supply Inc

Jimmie Kramers - The Peanut Bar Inc
Ms. Sharon Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. R.G. Juckem
Mrs. Melissa Karas 
Mr. and Mrs. George Kellenberger
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Keppley
Mr. James Kinzer
Dr. and Mrs. Anton Kleiner
Ms. Jean Kline
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Kline
Mr. John Kluck
Ms. Susan Knarr
Mr. and Ms. Henry Koch, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. David Kocher, Sr.
Ms. Tammy Kondisko
Mr. and Mrs. John Kook
Mr. and Mrs. Speros Koumparakis
Ms. Gizelle Kremp
Mr. George Krick
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Kropf
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Kuester
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Kurtas
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Kwiatkowski
Mr. and Mrs. John Larkin
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Leonard
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Leoni
Mr. James Leopold
Mr. and Mrs. John Les

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Lessig
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Levan
Mr. and Mrs. David Levengood
Ms. Betsy Lewis
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Lockhart, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. William Lodek, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Long
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Mannering
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Manwiller
Mr. Carl Marks, Jr.
Mr. Timothy Marks
Ms. Cynthia Mathues
Mr. and Mrs. Maurice Mattson
Ms. Janelle McAllister
Ms. Ramona McCormick
Ms. Erika McDevitt
Mr. Patrick McElroy
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy McGee
Ms. Mary McGovern
Ms. Catherine McGrath
Ms. Carissa McIntire
Mr. and Mrs. Tim McKenchie
Mr. and Mrs. Mark McNash
Ms. Margaret McShane
Mr. and Mrs. James Menicucci
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Merritt
Michael A. Winson Memorial 
Foundation

Ms. Mary Ruth Mikes
Ms. Barbara Mill
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Miller
Ms. Jolen Miller
Mr. Bruce Mitchell
Mr. John Mitzel
Dr. and Mrs. Vincent Moffitt
Ms. Rebecca Mulvay
Mr. and Mrs. John Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Murray
Mr. and Mrs. Francis Museousky
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Ninfo, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Nocco
Ms. Barbara Noel
Mr. Bolaji Ojikutu and 
Dr. Olubunmi Ojikutu

Dr. and Mrs. Clodualdo Orquiza
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Palladino
Ms. Theresa Papay
Mr. Robert Paul
Mr. and Mrs. Francis Pawlewicz
Ms. Carol Perkins
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Petery
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Petricoin
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Mr. and Mrs. John Pezdirc
Mr. George Phelps
Ms. Allison Phillips
Ms. Laurel Plank
Plendy Inc. Brewers Bar and Grill
PNC Foundation
Ms. Ann Popp
Ms. Carol Puwalski
Ms. Myrtle Ragsdale
Mrs. Hemakumari Rana
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Rapp
Reading Recreation Commission
Ms. Patricia Redcay
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Reed
Mr. Steven Reedy
Mr. and Mrs. Kyle Reigner
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Reigner
Renaissance Charitable Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Renninger
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Reppert
Mr. and Mrs. William Ressler
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Reuben
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Rodig
Mr. James Rollinson
Ms. Elizabeth Rothermel
Ms. Debra Royles
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Rush
Mr. Gemma Sales
Ms. Carole Sanders
Ms. Elizabeth Santana
Mr. and Mrs. William Santoro
Mr. and Mrs. Dyke Sassaman
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Scheffler
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Schlipp
Mr. John Scholl
Ms. Kathleen Schollenberger
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Schuetz
Mr. and Ms. Norman Schwerin
Dr. Michael Sergi and 
Dr. Tiffany Sergi

Ms. Catherine Shade
Mr. and Mrs. John Shaffer
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Sharp
Mr. and Mrs. E. Gary Smith
Mrs. Rosemary Smorey
Mr. and Mrs. William Snyder
Ms. Jan Sockel
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Sonon
Ms. Karen Spear
Mr. Jeffrey Spotts

We’re inspired by our 
generous donors whose 
thoughtful contributions 
help our mission 
advance important 
initiatives to improve 
the health and well-
being of those in our 
community. 
	 Katherine E. Thornton,

President, Reading 
Hospital Foundation

Ms. Hope Spring
St. Catharine of Siena Parish
Mr. Paul Stoudt and 
Ms. Rosemary Hernandez

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Stoyko
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Strauss
Mrs. Sharon Stump and 
Mr. Bruce Stump

Dr. and Mrs. William Sweet
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Tarbotton
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Trayer
Mr. Robert Troxel
Ms. Lena Turgeon
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Valentine
Mr. Michael Vivian
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Vollmer
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Wagner
Mr. and Mrs. Garry Walker
Mr. Walter Wanas
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Weidner
Mr. and Mrs. William Wellock, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Werner
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Whitmoyer
Ms. Joanne Wieczorek
Mr. and Mrs. Don Wise
Mr. and Mrs. Nelson Wise
Ms. Ronda Wounderly
Ms. Erin Wright
Mr. Joe Yanez
Dr. Eugene P. York
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Zeiber
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Zerbe
Ms. Jun Zhou
Mr. and Mrs. William Zimpfer
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Zubasic

Donor Recognition (continued)

GALA SPONSORSHIP
BB&T RIS
CORE BTS, Inc.
Drexel University College 
of Medicine

Hammond Hanlon Camp, LLC
Optimum HealthCare IT
Stevens & Lee
Weidenhammmer
Xanitos, Inc.
Zitra Helathcare Partners

Honor and Memorial List

The following gifts were receiving during fiscal year 2019 (July 1, 2018 through  
June 30, 2019) in honor or memory of loved ones, colleagues, physicians, and 
members of the community.

IN HONOR OF
Dr. Nicole Agostino

Dr. Marc Aynardi

Dr. Kurt Bamberger

Dr. Charles Barbera

Dr. D. Michael Baxter

Dr. Daniel Blecker

Dr. Christopher Bourque

Dr. Robert Brackbill

Dr. Scott Bram

Dr. Maria Braun

Dr. Robert Brigham

Dr. Paul Brockman

Dr. Michael T Brown

Dr. Ivan Bub

Dr. James Burleigh

Dr. Dominic Cammarano

Dr. Peter Campanella

Dr. Terrance Cescon

Dr. Alan Chelius

Dr. Patrick Colarusso

Dr.Tonie Crandall

Dr. Kelley Crozier

Dr. Leonard D’Addesi

Dr. Uday Dasika

Dr. John Derderian

Dr. Anthony Donato

Dr. Nipa Doshi

Dr. Constanta Ebro-Prokesh

Dr. Eric Elgin

Dr. Tatyana Erlikh

Dr. Adam Feldman

Dr. Forrest Fernandez

Dr. Willliam Finneran

Dr. Charles Givens

Dr. Maxim Gluhovsky

Dr. Michael Goonewardene

Dr. Michael Haas

Dr. Terrance Hanley

Dr. Earl Hope

Dr. David Huber

Dr. Laura Hunter

Dr. Robert Jankowiak

Dr. Noelle Juliano

Dr. Brian Kane

Ms. Susan Kircher

Dr. Louis M. Kleiman

Dr. Thomas Kohl

Dr. Joelle Lauchner

Dr. Nick Leasure

Dr. Elliott Leiswitz

Dr. Anthony Licata

Dr. Stephen Longenecker

Dr. David Lu

Dr. Sarah Luber

Dr. Meghan Maclean

Dr. Louis Mancano

Dr. Joseph Mariglio

Dr. David McCall

Ms. Maureen Miller, 
CRNP, MSN

Ms. Catherine Moore

Dr. Colin Murphy

Dr. Kevin Naugle

Dr. Matthew Nolan

Dr. Ziad Osman

Dr. Jean Payer

Dr. Efrain Perez - Varags

Dr. Brian Petrasek

Dr. Kimberly Rauenzahn

Dr. Peter Riedel

Dr. Bernice Robinson - 
Bennett

Dr. Seth Rosenzweig

Dr. Erik Rupard

Mr. Andrew Sassaman and
Mr. Jeremy Sassaman

Dr. David Scollan

Dr. Vinti Shah

Dr. Adam Sigal

Dr. Michael Sinista

The Stager Sisters

Dr. Eric Slotkin

Dr. Christopher Smith

Dr. Crystal Thomas

Mrs. Katherine E. Thornton

Dr. John Timko

Dr. John Travers

The Alexander Triplets

Dr. Christopher Valente

Dr. John Villeneuve

Dr. Andrew Waxler

Reverend Stephen Weisser

Dr. Suzanne Wenderoth

Dr. Lewis Winans

Dr. Eugene York

Dr. M. Katherine Yurick

Dr. Debra Zimmerman

IN MEMORY OF
Ms. Denise Adler

Mr. Peter Michael Albohn

Mr. John Bradley

Mrs. Marilyn K. Brennan

Mrs. Maria Care

Mr. Thomas L. Coleman

Ms. Shirley Crammer

Mrs. Joyce H Davidson

Mrs. Leona M. “Lee” 
Direnzo

Mr. Glenn Frantz

Mr. Darryl G. Grumling

Miss Amaia Catherine 
Horner

Mrs. Evelyn (Ker) Kerr 
Adams Massengale

Mr. Thomas J. “Butch”
Mathews III

Mrs. Ann C. Mazzo

Mrs. Diane M. (Kopf) 
Pawlewicz

Ms. Emma Rahn

Mr. Derek C. Reigner

Mrs. Jean Ripple

Mrs. Deb Schlenker

Mrs. Carol Schoener 

Mrs. Christine 
Schwartzkopf

Mrs. Susan Stoyko Volutza

Mr. Ira Francis Weigley

Mr. Richard F. “Skip” 
Werner

Mr. Stuart Wounderly
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TRUSTS/MEMORIAL
Musser-Custer Memorial Fund
Charles K. Dick Trust
Elsie M. Scheetz Trust
Tigh Trusts
Thun & Janssen Trust
Charles H. Haag Trust
Lena E. Hoffmaster Trust
Margaret Fisher Trust
L. Estelle Shadell Trust
Gail E. Gass Miller Trust
Lida P. Mitchell Trust
Florence Wooten Hoff Trust
L. Leslie Maurer Trust
Samuel N. Potteiger Trust


